
a scholar, a teacher, an author, an editor, a lecturer, a dialogue partner, and a publisher. He 
seemed to be tireless and enthusiastic in carrying out the Paulist mission. Indeed, Fr. Boadt 
was well known among the Paulists for his work ethic. One of his brothers noted that he 
accomplished more before breakfast than many others did all day. That Fr. Boadt's voice is 
now silenced is a genuine loss for the church and the academy. Still, his voice can still be 
heard in his writings, which have introduced so many people to the Bible, enriched the 
church, and engaged his fellow scholars. 

—Leslie J. Hoppe, O.F.M. 

Report of the Seventy-third International Meeting of the Catholic Biblical 
Association of America 

The seventy-third international meeting of the Catholic Biblical Association of Amer­
ica was held July 31-August 3, 2010, at Loyola Marymount University, Los Angeles, Cal­
ifornia. The opening general session was held on Saturday evening, July 31. Mark S. Smith, 
Vice-President of the association, introduced Sandra M. Schneiders, I.H.M., President of the 
association, who delivered the presidential address, "The Lamb of God and the Forgive­
ness of Sin(s) in the Fourth Gospel." 

Sessions on Sunday, August 1 
Five task forces and seven continuing seminars met simultaneously each day from 

9:00 to 10:45 A.M. The task forces included: "The Social Sciences and New Testament Inter­
pretation: Alternate States of Consciousness" (co-conveners: Patrick J. Hartin and Joan C. 
Campbell, C.S.M.; core group members in attendance: Scott Bartchy; David M. Bossman, 
O.F.M.; Daniel K. Darko; John H. Elliott; Marie Noel Keller, R.S.M.; John J. Pilch; 
Kenneth G. Stenstrup; Walter F. Taylor, Jr.); "Feminist Biblical Hermeneutics" (co-conveners: 
Mary Ann Beavis and Ahida E. Pilarski; core group members in attendance: Carol J. 
Dempsey, O.P.; Damien L. Dietlein, O.S.B.; Alice L. Laffey; Linda M. Maloney; Sheila E. 
McGinn; Lai Ling E. Ngan; Barbara E. Reid, O.P.; Lauress L. Wilkins; Seung Ai Yang); 
"Biblical Hermeneutics: Aesthetics and the Bible" (co-conveners: Richard J. Bautch and 
Jean-François Racine; core group members in attendance: Linda Day; Russell K. 
McDougall, C.S.C.; David Penchansky; Antonio Portalatin; Sandra M. Schneiders, I.H.M.); 
"John's Gospel and the Old Testament" (convener: Francis Martin; core group members in 
attendance: Jaime Clark-Soles; Lawrence E. Frizzell; Gregory Y. Glazov; George T. 
Montague, S.M.; Earl Müller, S.J.; Anne M. O'Leary, P.B.V.M.); "Scripture in Early Judaism 
and Christianity: The Watchers Traditions" (co-conveners: Angela Kim Harkins and 
John C. Endres, S.J.; core group members in attendance: Randall D. Chesnutt; Kelley 
Coblentz Bautch; Jeremy Corley; Karina Martin Hogan; Henry Ansgar Kelly; Scott M. 
Lewis; Eric F. Mason; Anathea E. Portier-Young). 

The continuing seminars and their respective leaders studied: "The Bible and Ecology" 
(Dianne Bergant, CSA.); "The Hebrew Poetry of Psalms 120-125" (Joseph F. Wimmer, 
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O.S.A.); "The Deuterocanonical Books: Current Approaches" (Jeremy Corley and Vincent 
Skemp); "Divinity in Ancient Israel" (John L. McLaughlin); "The Synoptic Gospels: Texts 
and Contexts" (Séamus O'Connell and Marie F. Sabin); "Identifying the Major Questions 
in Pauline Studies" (Robert F. O'Toole, S.J., and Thomas D. Stegman, S.J.); "The Bible in 
Its Traditions: Introducing the Collaborative Website" (Olivier-Thomas Venard, O.P., with 
the help of other members of the Ecole Biblique). 

The morning concluded with papers presented in simultaneous sessions by Richard J. 
Bautch, "Kinship and the Construction of Group Identity in Second Temple Judaism"; and 
Thomas C. Stegman, S.J., "Is Wright Right on Righteousness? Looking at Paul's Use of 
Dikaio-Terminology." 

Joseph Jensen, O.S.B., was présider and homilist at the eucharistie liturgy at midday. 
Members of the association who died during the previous year were commemorated at the 
liturgy: Marie Thérèse Archambault; Lawrence Boadt, C.S.R; Barbara Bowe, R.S.C.J.; 
Thomas Doyle, S.S.; Peter F. Ellis; Edward J. Hayes; Zvonimir Izidor Herman; James C. 
Kelly; Thomas Clark Moore, O.P.; Joseph Plevnik, S.J. 

Four sessions of research reports during the afternoon heard the following papers 
delivered: Henry Ansgar Kelly, "Early Reactions to God's Empty Threat of Instant Death 
to Adam"; Paul Niskanen, "The Other Image Passages"; Paul G. Mosca, "Reading Gen 6:3 
against the Grain"; Timothy M. Willis, "2 Sam 7:23 and the Case for Deuteronomistic 
Redaction of the Prayer of David"; Christopher J. Seeman, "Enter the Dragon: Mordecai as 
Agonistic Combatant in Greek Esther"; Paul S. Evans, "Historia or Exegesis? Assessing 
the Chronicler's Hezekiah-Sennacherib Narrative"; James Chukwuma Okoye, C.S.Sp., 
"What Is the Spiritual Sense of the Old Testament"; Karina Martin Hogan, "The 'Earthy' 
Origins of Humankind in Ben Sira and the Book of the Watchers"; John R. Jackson, 
"Psalm 37 and Liturgies of Defiance"; Michael W Duggan, "Aramaic Documents in Ezra: 
Authenticity, Function, and Theology"; Gregory Y. Glazov, "In Defense of Goulder's Under­
standing of the Structural Links between the Lord's Prayer, the Beatitudes, and the Sermon 
on the Mount"; Vincent A. Pizzuto, "The Magi's Compass: Mapping the Contemplative 
Landscape of Matthew's Gospel"; Ernest R. Martinez, S J., "Luke's Account of the Death 
of Jesus"; Harry Hagan, O.S.B., "The 'Two Men in Dazzling Garments' (Luke 24:4)"; 
Troy W Martin, "Animals Impregnated by the Wind and Mary's Pregnancy by the Holy 
Spirit"; Laurie A. Brink, O.P., "Reading Ancient Texts in Context: The Characterization of 
Soldiers in Acts of the Apostles"; L. John Topel, S.J., " Ί Will Not Leave You Orphans': John 
14:18a"; Mark J. Goodwin, "Critiquing a Consensus: The Theory of Synagogue Expulsion 
in John"; Hellen Mardaga, "The Hapax Legomena in the Gospel of John"; Gregory Tatum, 
O.P., "Three-Dimensional Soteriology in Paul and John"; Martin C. Albi, "Nature and Nat­
ural Law in the Letter of James." 

The general session in the evening listened to a panel discussion on "Looking Both 
Ways: The Past and Future of Feminist Biblical Hermeneutics." The moderator was Dianne 
Bergant, C.S.A., and the panelists: Barbara Green, O.P.; Lai Ling E. Ngan; Anida E. Pilarski. 

At the social hour, LMU Interim President David Burcham greeted the members of the 
association with warm welcome and praise. 

Sessions on Monday, August 2 
James D. Erps, S.J., was the principal celebrant and homilist at the 7:00 A.M. eucharis­

tie liturgy. 
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The task forces and continuing seminars resumed their work in the morning. Two 
simultaneous sessions then heard presentations by Peter Dubovsky, S. J., "Samaritan Lions: 
When Diachrony and Synchrony Clash"; and Janice Capel Anderson, "Narratology: Door 
to Engagement." 

Dianne Bergant, C.S.A., presided and Barbara E. Reid, O.P., preached at our midday 
prayer. Members of the association who died during the previous year were again com­
memorated at the liturgy. 

Two sessions of research reports during the afternoon heard the following papers deliv­
ered: Daniel K. Darko, "Re-examining the 'Apologetic Hypothesis' and the Social Import 
of the Haustafel in Ephesians"; Eric F. Mason, "Jesus and the 'Eternal Spirit' of Heb 9:14"; 
Pablo T. Gadenz, "Covenant-Making by Blood: The Crux at Heb 9:16-17"; David 
Penchansky, "Surah Al-Falaq (113) and Surah An-Nas (114)—An Intertextual, Literary 
Reading of the Qur'an Employing Biblical Critical Methodology"; Florence Morgan 
Gillman, "Teaching Biblical Studies Emphasizing Human Dignity and Justice: A Pedagog­
ical Discussion"; Vincent M. Smiles, "Getting the Bible into the Science-Theology Dia­
logue: The Role of Historical Criticism"; Jeffrey S. Siker, "Uses of the Bible in the Political 
Rhetoric of President Barack Obama"; John J. Clabeaux, "The Effects of Second Temple 
Religion on Emerging Christianity"; Peter S. Williamson, "Progress Report: Scripture across 
the Curriculum"; Richard Van De Water "Moren sedeq as Melchi sedeq: A New Look at 
Messianism in 11Q13." 

CBA President Sandra M. Schneiders, I.H.M., called the annual business meeting to 
order at 3:55 P.M. 

Daniel J. Harrington, S.J., gave the report of the chair of the Board of Trustees. He 
explained that the main task of the Board of Trustees is to be an investment committee. He 
described how they go about their work and reported on the current financial condition of 
the CBA. 

In the absence of Lawrence E. Boadt, C.S.P., Joseph Jensen, O.S.B., gave the Trea­
surer's report, the substance of which had been previously distributed to the members pres­
ent. 

Joseph Jensen, O.S.B., gave the report of the Executive Secretary. In previous years 
this report has begun with a listing of the grants voted by the Executive Board, but because 
the CBA has received no share of the royalties on the NAB since the middle of 2008, we 
are unable to make any of the grants we had been offering, except for those previously com­
mitted, namely, four current Memorial Stipends ($16,000). Although not a previous com­
mitment, the Executive Board voted a tithe of membership dues for famine relief ($6,571). 
Jensen reported on the current state of our dispute with the USCCB over NAB royalties. 
Early in 2007, the USCCB proposed to cut the CBA's share of NAB royalties from the 25 
percent that the bishops had guaranteed us long before the NAB was published, to a frac­
tion ofthat—this without providing any reason we considered valid. Through negotiations 
that had been going on for more than two years, we were close to reaching a compromise 
when the USCCB injected a new condition, namely, that of the percentage of royalties they 
would pay (greatly reduced from the 25 percent), a large proportion would have to used for 
joint CBA-CCD projects, projects that would have to go through a USCCB grant applica­
tion procedure. Under this proposal the CBA would not have use of the funds for our own 
purposes (grants, etc.). The USCCB also refuses to acknowledge the role of the CBA as an 
association in translating/revising the NAB. The Executive Board found this proposal unac-
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ceptable and, though negotiations continued for a time, it became clear that an impasse had 
been reached. The Executive Board then decided to use a procedure for resolving conflicts 
through the USCCB Committee for Canonical Affairs and Church Governance. This is 
where we are at present. 

Reporting briefly on progress in the publication of the revised NAB, Jensen said that 
the CBA revision committee had sent the text of the revised OT to the CCD in May 2002, 
and from then until near the end of 2008 it was in the vetting process of Bishop Serratelli's 
Ad Hoc Committee on Scripture Translations Intended for Liturgical Use. Although the 
revised NAB Old Testament was approved at the 2008 November meeting of the bishops, 
the bishops decided that the new revised NAB would not be published until there was a 
new Psalter to replace the one of 1991 (the one Rome disliked because of its inclusive lan­
guage). Expectation was expressed that it would be ready for approval at the November 
2009 bishops' meeting, but it appears that this did not happen. As previously reported, in 
2007 the Executive Board established an ad hoc Committee for Evaluation of Catholic Bible 
Programs. It finished its work and made its report to the Executive Board early this year, and 
the board is now considering how to proceed with the report. The CBA office, with the help 
of technology provided by CUA, is in the process of making possible credit card payments 
online and hopes to have the process completed soon. Other updates on the CBA Web site 
are under consideration by the Strategic Planning Committee (SPC), working in coopera­
tion with the CBA Computer Committee. At the request of the Program Committee, Jensen 
announced that the guidelines for task forces have been revised and will be on the CBA 
Web site shortly (see link under "General" on the main menu). In other action, the Execu­
tive Board appointed Ronald Witherup, S.S., to another term on the Board of Trustees and 
nominated Corinne Carvalho for the Committee on Nominations. With regard to future 
meetings, Jensen announced that, through the good offices of Ellen White, the 2011 meet­
ing will be at Assumption College, Worcester, Massachusetts (August 6-9). In 2012, through 
the good offices of Gregory Sterling, we will have our meeting at the University of Notre 
Dame (July 28-31). The Executive Board also received a preliminary report from John 
McLaughlin on the work of the SPC. 

Linda Day gave the report of the editor of the CBQ. The production of the journal has 
continued well this year, comprising 25 articles and 238 book reviews. During calendar 
year 2009 the journal received more submissions (87) than in any previous year. The move, 
instituted after last year's meeting, of being more stringent regarding acceptances has proven 
beneficial and necessary. The report concluded with an expression of gratitude to those 
associate editors completing their terms of service: David Aune, Warren Carter, Barbara 
Green, Steven McKenzie, David Petersen. 

In the absence of Christopher T. Begg, Joseph E. Jensen gave the report of the editor 
of OTA. The February and June issues of OTA 33 (2010) have appeared. They contain a 
total of 1,305 periodical abstracts and 356 book abstracts. The October issue has gone to the 
typesetter. 

Mark S. Smith gave the report of the editor of CBQMS. This past year saw the pub­
lication of CBQMS 46, Hebrews: Chiastic Structures and Audience Response by John Paul 
Heil. CBQMS 47, In Defense of Divine Justice: An Intertextual Approach to the Book of 
Jonah by Catherine Lane Muldoon, will go into production shortly. This past year the 
CBQMS editorial board also reviewed five submissions that were not accepted for publi­
cation. Two ongoing projects are under way and two others are in discussion with their 
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authors. As many CBA members know, Larry Boadt passed away shortly before the CBA 

meeting. Larry was a dear and wonderful friend to so many of us in the CBA; he was also 

a respected colleague on the CBQMS board. He brought a good deal of learning, judgment, 

and humor to the board. The process of conducting a search for a replacement for Larry is 

under way. Smith expressed thanks to all the CBQMS board members, to Maurya Horgan 

and Paul Kobelski of the Scriptorium, and to Joseph Jensen and the CBA office staff, Maria 

Nazarczuk and Violet Halton. 

The list of candidates for membership in the association was not read, since it had 

been available to the members throughout the meeting. In the name of the Committee on 

Credentials, Joseph Jensen, O.S.B., recommended the following candidates: 

For Active Membership: 

Klaus-Peter Adam; John E. Anderson; Kelly Lynn Anderson; Vasile Babota; 

Katherine Κ. Bain; Matthew W Bates; Marianne Blickenstaff; Sherri L. Brown; George D. 

Byers, C.P.M.; Nuria Calduch-Benages, M.N.; Valan Chinnappa, S.J.; Andrew R. Davis; 

David L. Eastman; Neil Elliott; Garrett M. Galvin, O.F.M.; Juan M. Granados, S.J.; 

Deena E. Grant; Brad E. Kelle; Janusz Krecidlo, M.S.; Theresa V. Lafferty; Jacqueline E. 

Lapsley; Juana L. Manzo; Roberto Martinez, O.F.M.Cap.; Tyler D. Mayfield; Robert P. 

Miller; Candida R. Moss; Catherine L. Muldoon; Marek Parchem; Michael L. Peppard; 

Oleh Pravets; Matthew S. Rindge; Alexander G. Salapki; Daniel A. Smith; Matthew J. 

Streett; Deborah F. Taylor; Steven S. Tuell; Michael Ufok Udoekpo; Donald S. West; 

Eric J. Wyckoff, S.D.B. 

For Associate Membership: 

Leslie K. Arnovick; Brendon C. Benz; William Buracker II; Jonathan B. Dwyer; 

Rob A. Fringer; Deirdre N. Fulton; Mahri S. Leonard-Fleckman; Luca Marnili; Leema R. 

Moráis, F.M.N.; Roman Ostrovskyy; Joseph E. Rogers; Lugene L. Schemper; Duane E. 
Smith; Ryan C. Stoner· Horacio Vela. 

The candidates were accepted by unanimous voice vote. 
John C. Endres, S.J., reported for the Committee on Nominations. The following slate 

of candidates was proposed: President: Mark S. Smith; Vice President: Harold W Attridge, 
Jr.; Executive Secretary: Joseph Jensen, O.S.B.; Treasurer: Stephen D. Ryan, O.P.; Consul-
tors, 2010-2012: Stephen Breck Reid and Sheila E. McGinn; Associate Editors of the CBQ 
for a first term: Jennifer A. Glancy, Katherine M. Hayes, Adele Reinhartz, Brent A. Strawn; 
for a second term: James W. Aageson, Don C. Benjamin, Barbara E. Reid, O.P., Ralph W. 
Klein. Committee on Nominations: Corrine Carvalho. The membership elected the slate by 
unanimous voice vote. 

For the Committee on Resolutions, Harold W. Attridge, Jr., proposed a resolution. 
Whereas the administration, faculty, and staff of Loyola Marymount University have wel­
comed the CBA with warm hospitality and blessedly cool weather for its seventy-third 
Annual Meeting, and whereas our hosts have provided the association with a sleek modern 
venue for our academic deliberations, and whereas the local arrangements committee has 
labored long and hard to ensure our comfort and well being, be it resolved that the mem­
bership of the CBA here assembled offer to the Interim President of LMU and to the mem­
bers of the local arrangements committee our profound gratitude and best wishes. The 
membership approved the resolution by unanimous voice vote. 

Michael Patella, O.S.B., gave the report of chair of the Strategic Planning Committee. 
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The Committee, appointed by the President, consists of Harold W Attridge, Jr., Dianne 
Bergant, C.S.A., Conine Carvalho, Amy-Jill Levine, John McLaughlin, Harry Nasuti, 
Michael Patella, O.S.B., and Anathea Portier-Young. Hugh Humphrey served as temporary 
secretary to the committee through the time of the first meeting. 

In the spring of 2010 the committee exchanged memos sharing our estimation 
of the strengths, weaknesses, opportunities, and threats facing the association. In 
late April, the committee met once, at Yale, for a weekend of conversation about 
our memos and about the issues we thought should be addressed in the year 
ahead, as well as the process for consulting with the membership of the associ­
ation about these issues. 

This will be a brief report about that first meeting and an invitation to share 
your ideas with the members of the Strategic Planning Committee. 

The Committee agreed that it should be considering seven broad areas. Let me 
summarize the conversation under each of these topics. 

1. Mission. The committee began with the current mission statement: "The 
purpose of the CBA is to promote, within a context of faith, scholarly study in 
Scripture and related fields by meetings of the association, publications, and 
support to those engaged in such studies." While we thought the statement of the 
mission was sound, we explored the possibility of some clarifications, including 
what the "context of faith" might mean. We toyed with phrasing such as 
"grounded in and contributing to the Catholic intellectual tradition and engaged 
in broad ecumenical and interreligious dialogue." We also considered the desir­
ability of adding a description of the meetings as "international." At this stage 
of our conversations, these are only preliminary ideas about ways in which the 
association might articulate its vision for its future. We also explored the possi­
bility of adding a list of "goals" or "values" that would focus on elements of the 
association's work. These might include things like: We envision that scholar­
ship will engage wider faith communities (see purpose section 2). The associa­
tion will nurture and mentor younger members. It will promote study of Scripture 
among Catholics, especially in Catholic institutions of higher education and sem­
inaries. Let me repeat that at this stage we have been exploring options. We are 
not ready to recommend anything, but the committee clearly was concerned to 
state what it is that is distinctive about our organization as a Catholic association. 

2. Organization and Structure. The committee began by noting that some ele­
ments of the constitution and by-laws are in serious need of revision. Refer­
ences, for instance, to the "Episcopal Committee of the Confraternity of 
Christian Doctrine" need updating. More seriously, we noted that the responsi­
bilities of the Executive Secretary seem to have evolved beyond what is stipu­
lated in the by-laws. The role of "trustees," who serve primarily as an investment 
committee, needs to be clarified as well as their relationship to the Board. Per­
haps more important than the stipulations of the by-laws is the issue of how we 
envision the responsibilities and term of the Executive Secretary, the editors of 
the CBQ and the monograph series, the paid staff, and the officers. Questions yet 
to be answered are whether the association will need in the future more staff 
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support, or whether it will need a full-time Executive Secretary. If we decide 
that growth in staffing is needed, what will the cost be? 

3. Membership and Nurture. The committee examined the current structure 
of the membership of the association. The larger question that we have begun to 
address is how to recruit and nurture younger scholars into the association. We 
noted that some SBL regional meetings, and even segments of the national SBL, 
have become the organizational structure for graduate students, with fewer sen­
ior scholars participating, and we want to avoid that development. More specif­
ically, we wondered about whether there should be more of a welcome extended 
to graduate students. There was a widespread sentiment that restoration of fund­
ing for current graduate students should be a high priority going forward. This 
support might include scholarship assistance and aid in attending the annual 
meeting, perhaps on the basis of a special recommendation or accepted paper. We 
also explored ways of raising the profile of the CBA among younger students and 
scholars. 

4. Meetings. The committee explored different perceptions of the annual 
meeting, noting widespread appreciation for the collegiality and the liturgical 
elements of the meeting. We also expressed appreciation for the efforts to explore 
the intersection of biblical scholarship with other theological and religious stud­
ies disciplines. There were, however, some anecdotal reports of dissatisfaction 
with the scope of the topics addressed. We began to explore ways in which the 
structure of the meetings might be altered to allow for more flexibility, for dif­
ferent kinds of program segments beyond just continuing seminars and task 
forces. There was also discussion of whether research reports should be limited, 
with perhaps a poster session for those not chosen. Following the conversation 
about graduate students, we explored the possibility that there might be a spe­
cial seminar for them, perhaps on Saturday morning. Finally we worried about 
the fact of the mass exodus from the meeting on Tuesday morning. Should the 
meeting be shorter? 

5. Publishing. The committee recognized the high quality of the CBQ, but 
noted the general shifts in the academic and trade publishing worlds. We began 
to explore whether the CBQ should be primarily an electronic publication and, 
if there are savings from the elimination of print, where they might be directed. 
Similarly, the CBQMS is a fine series, publishing serious scholarship, but it 
seems to have a limited reach. Should it be more aggressively marketed? Should 
it be configured around specific topical foci? The committee also considered 
whether there should be some more "popular" venue. Here the issue of the asso­
ciation's mission becomes critical: Do we focus on the scholarly concerns of our 
members, or do we envision our work as involving outreach and service to the 
church? 

6. Technology and Outreach. Those questions about the publishing program 
lead directly to the ways in which the CBA extends its reach, particularly through 
new media. The Web site offers a good platform, but in the judgment of the com­
mittee, it could be significantly improved. A strong consensus emerged that 
updating the Web site, both to serve our members and to extend the reach of the 
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association, ought to be a top priority. That may involve hiring technical con­
sultants for design, new staffing, and perhaps new partnerships with other insti­
tutions with shared interests. A revamped Web site might, for instance, post 
major addresses in text or video formats. It might include information on dis­
sertations and might provide other services to members, including job postings. 
Indeed, all information and feedback we have received at this meeting indicate 
that a new Web site must be a top priority for the upcoming academic year with 
the understanding that further refinements could be a part of this committee's 
recommendation in August 2012. We recommend that a new Web site become 
operable within the next six to nine months. One form of outreach suggested for 
consideration was a "CBA Scholar," analogous to Phi Beta Kappa scholars, who 
would be appointed for a year under CBA auspices and supported to lecture at 
universities, colleges, and seminaries, particularly those with limited lectureship 
budgets. 

7. Finances. The Association has obviously suffered in the wake of the deci­
sion by the USCCB to end payments in lieu of royalties, and this situation has 
caused the association to reduce or to curtail many of the programs that it sup­
ported for many decades. The association does, however, have significant 
resources in funds functioning as endowment and we need to develop more for­
mal policies for the management of those funds, with a view to increasing the 
revenue flow available to support the activities of the association. Reporting of 
the distribution of funds for various projects has been admirably open and trans­
parent. Going forward, we should retain such transparency in reporting and also 
be clear about the priorities that should govern new opportunities for support. 
Although enthusiasm for fundraising is not overwhelming, the committee will 
explore the feasibility of raising some funds to supports its priorities. What those 
priorities should be remains to be discussed, but among the committee there is 
considerable sentiment in favor of restoring scholarship and fellowship fund­
ing. 

The committee concluded by defining several areas in which it needs more 
information: about the state of membership, the kinds of support provided at 
CUA, the state of conversations with the USCCB, the state of the plans to 
revamp the Web site, and the job descriptions of the current officers and staff. We 
have preliminary data on several of these areas, which we will be discussing at 
our meeting on Tuesday. It remains our goal to prepare a strategic plan for sub­
mission to the members at the annual meeting of 2012. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:25 P.M. 
The general session in the evening heard Thomas B. Dozeman deliver the paper "The 

Book of Joshua in the Formation of the MT and LXX Canons." 

Sessions on Tuesday, August 3 
Gregory Tatum, O.P., was the principal celebrant and homilist for the at the 7:00 A.M. 

eucharistie liturgy. 
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The task forces and continuing seminars met during the earlier part of the morning. 
Two simultaneous sessions followed: John L. McLaughlin, "The Exact Same Thing Only 
Different: 'Hebrews' and 'Israelites' in 1 Samuel"; and Jean-François Racine, "What Text 
of the Greek New Testament Do We Enjoy Reading and Hearing?" 

The following CBA members and invited guests were in attendance at the meeting: 

Ajer, Peter C. 
Albi, Martin C. 
Anderson, Janice Capel 
Anderson, Kelly L. 
Angelis, Paul J. 
Attridge, Harold W, Jr. 
Avila, Mark 
Ayers, Steve 
Bartchy, S. Scott 
Bautch, Richard J. 
Beavis, Mary Ann 
Bergant, Dianne, CSA. 
Berquist, Jon 

Betancourt, Juan M., S.E.M.V. 
Birge, Mary Kate, S.S.J. 
Blenkinsopp, Joseph 
Boisclair, Regina A. 
Bonneau, Normand R., O.M.I. 
Bossman, David M., O.F.M. 
Brady, Patrick J. 
Brien, Mary T., P.B.V.M. 
Brink, Laurie Α., O.P. 

Brodie, Thomas L., O.P. 

Brown, Sherri L. 

Brown, Teresa R. 

Burns, Joshua Ezra 

Campbell, Joan C, C.S.M. 

Carvalho, Corrine 

Chavez, Emilio G. 

Chesnutt, Randall D. 

Chinnappa, Valan, S.J. 

Christoffersen, Hans 

Ciccarino, Christopher M. 

Clabeaux, John J. 

Clark-Soles, Jaime A. 

Clifford, Richard J., S.J. 

Coblentz Bautch, Kelley 

Cook, Joan, S.C. 

Corley, Thomas J. 

Creech, David A. 

Cronauer, Patrick T., O.S.B. 

Dang, Thien, O.S.B. 

Danker, Frederick W 

Darko, Daniel K. 

Davis, Andrew 

Day, Linda 

Dempsey, Carol J., O.P. 

Dietlein, Damián L., O.S.B. 
Downs, David J. 
Dozeman, Thomas B. 
Dubovsky, Peter, S.J. 
Duggan, Michael W. 
Eastman, David L. 
Egger-Wenzel, Renate 
Elliott, Dietlinde 
Elliott, John H. 
Elliott, Neil 
Endres, John C, S.J. 
Evans, Paul S. 
Flynn, Shawn W 
Frechette, Christopher, S.J. 
Frein, Brigid Curtain 
Friedrichsen, Timothy A. 
Frizzell, Lawrence E. 
Fry, Anne-Marie 
Fulco, William J. 
Gadenz, Pablo T. 
Galvin, Garrett M., O.F.M. 
Gerth, JudyV. 
Ghezzi, Bert 
Gillman, Florence 
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